


• The environment of Warrington will suffer. 

In May 2016, the World Health Organisation reported that Warrington was the second 
worst town / city in the North West for breaching safe levels of air pollution. The 
additional of so many new houses and associated cars will only serve to worsen the 
environmental quality of Warrington and put even greater pressure on Warrington’s 
healthcare institutes. 

• Warrington’s already pressurised healthcare will be put under increasing and 
unsustainable burden. 

Warrington and Halton hospitals are already operating at or near to capacity. 
Moreover, almost all of the GP / medical centres in Warrington are operating at or 
near to capacity. Whilst the PDO makes mention of providing new health facilities in 
the Garden City Suburb and the South West Extension, there is notably no mention of 
increasing capacity at Warrington Hospital. The residents occupying the additional 
24,000 dwellings will also need access to healthcare facilities and the hospitals of the 
area will find it impossible to cater for such an influx of people.  

 
• The PDO seems to be driven by the desire of WBC to achieve “City Status”. 

 
The aspirations of WBC to become a city are not necessarily shared by residents. Such 
aspirations cannot be considered “exceptional” enough to warrant the destruction of 
vast swathes of Green belt land. The sheer scale of the building works proposed would 
ensure that the character of South Warrington would be irredeemably changed and 
damaged. The ability to enjoy the countryside is a vital amenity; the loss of such 
significant amounts of green space in pursuit of “city status” would be detrimental to 
the whole town and generations to come. 
 

• WBC was apathetic in informing the public about their plans. 
 
The Public consultation period was held without adequate advertising and held 
throughout peak holiday season. Given that WBC could find the time to inform people 
about their decision to start charging for Green waste disposal, I find it astounding that 
they could not find the time to adequately inform the people of Warrington about the 
PDO. 

 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read my objections; I trust they will be given serious 
consideration. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 




